
Meadows and Buchan 

Resident Engagement Meeting

27th January 2021



Agenda

▪ Chair: Alex Collis – 5 mins

▪ Introduction

▪ Format

▪ Housing Development: Benedict Binns –

10 mins

▪ Communities: Allison Conder – 5 mins

▪ Q&A – 40 mins

▪ Close at 7pm



Format

▪ All on mute

▪ Recorded

▪ Brief Presentation

▪ Q&A of questions asked in advance

▪ Q&A of questions

▪ Presentation and Q&A to be on web site 

https://www.cambridge.gov.uk/get-involved

▪ Next meeting End of June 2021

https://www.cambridge.gov.uk/get-involved


Site Plans: 92% of green 

space retained



Site Plans: flats with 2 

commercial units



Site Plans
1. Early Works

Temp car park constructed 

(from Feb 2021) 

current car park closed (from 

March 2021)

2. Phase 1

Hoarding goes up and construction 

begins of the community centre and 

block C from Spring 2021 to Autumn 

2022.

New Community Hub open, new 

MUGA and play park open Autumn 

2022

3. Phase 2

Hoarding goes up around the 

current community centre to 

build blocks A and B from 

Autumn 2022 to Summer 2024

4. Open Space

Football pitch relaid with 

new drainage Spring 

2021 to Summer 2021

Play Area construction in 

Winter 2023 to late Spring 

2024

Current play area and 

other equipment moved to 

Woodland Walk area 

Winter 2023

Woodland Walk 

construction in Spring 

2024 to Summer 2024



Car Park
1. Current Meadows 

Community Centre car 

park with entrance off St 

Catharine’s Road

2. The new temporary community 

centre car park to be constructed 

with an entrance from Daisy Close

3.Spring 2021 the existing car park and entrance 

from St Catharine’s Rd will close

4. Autumn 2022 the new 

community hub and 

permanent car park will 

open, accessed via a 

new entrance from Arbury 

Rd. The new hub car 

park will be a controlled 

car park, with penalty 

charge notices issued 

for breach of 

restrictions



Early Works

New road from Arbury Road built From Feb 2021

Temporary Car Park From Feb 2021

Current Car Park closed From March 2021

Phase 1 of main construction

Construction of: Resident Block C, Community Centre

MUGA and small play area

Spring 2021-Autumn 2022

Football Pitch out of action Spring-Summer 2021

Current Skate Ramp gone Spring 2021

Decant of both centres into new hub Autumn 2022

Football Pitch Autumn 2021

MUGA, small play area can be used Autumn 2022

Phase 2 of Main Construction

Construction of: Resident Block A and B Winter 22/23 – Summer 2024

Large Play Area Winter 2023-Late Spring 2023

Woodland walk Spring 2024-Summer 2024

Current small play relocated to woodland walk area Winter 2023

New large play area, woodland walk and all open 

space available

Summer 2024

Buchan St development

Main Works Winter 2023 to Summer 2024

Proposed Programme



▪ Day to day site concerns: 

residents@hill.co.uk 0800 0326760

▪ Specific construction concerns:

Nick.milne@Cambridge.gov.uk

▪ Housing development concerns:

Jake.smith@Cambridge.gov.uk

Contact details

mailto:residents@hill.co.uk
mailto:Nick.milne@Cambridge.gov.uk
mailto:Jake.smith@Cambridge.gov.uk


New Community Hub

▪ Community Facility Strategy published 

2019

▪ This confirmed the need to retain one 

community facility

▪ With this finding, the City Council then 

assessed other uses for these sites



New Community Hub

▪ A temp hub car park will be built for the 

existing Meadows Centre, and the new 

hub will be built on the current car park 

site 

▪ This means both Buchan Street and the 

Meadows centre can remain open until 

the new hub is finished



New Community Hub

▪ New, larger, two storey community hub will 
accommodate all priority user groups from both 
centres

▪ Key user groups have been consulted to ensure 
building design accommodates particular needs

▪ New hub will have facilities to community arts, 
events and theatre activities, and will be better 
integrated with St Albans recreation ground, play 
and sports facilities

▪ New hub car park will be managed with a barrier 
and enforcement to prioritise hub users



Community Hub Layout



Q&A

RESID

ENT

QUESTION ANSWER

Ms B I would also like to know when 

the Select and Save shop and 

Cafe Camtown are due to be 

closed and what provision has 

been made to replace their 

services while the building work 

is being done.

• temporary accommodation is 

being looked into

• When construction is finished 

there will be two new 

commercial spaces suitable 

for a café and shop

Mr H -What provision is being made 

for additional parking space for 

the new houses?

-Is there a plan to relocate the 

trees that are currently on the 

site?

-Will both the shop and cafe be 

retained?

• 24 (2 disabled) car park 

spaces

• Some trees removed, most 

remain and additional trees 

planted

• As above



Q&A
RESID

ENT

QUESTION ANSWER

Ms K The question is why the 

residents of this area will be 

deprived of one of the few 

green spaces on this side of 

Cambridge. 

• 92% of green space will be 

retained and the majority of green 

space will be available during 

construction

Ms C a guarantee that they will not 

be taking any more of our 

precious/protected land 

away. For example widening 

Daisy close and taking some 

more of the green space, will 

they be leaving Daisy Close 

as a brick road?

• we have planning permission for 

what has been shown. There are 

no plans to do anything more

• Daisy Close is owned by 

highways at County. The council 

have been given permission to 

extend the road into the site



Q&A
RESID

ENT

QUESTION ANSWER

Ms G I would like to ask for 

clarification about the 

reduction in impact on the 

green area of the rec from 

15% to 8% following the 

consultation and where we 

will see the difference.

I would also like to ask about 

ongoing resident 

involvement and 

consultation on the 

improvements to the space 

as part of the 

redevelopment.

• Planning permission has been 

granted to the design shown 

which retains 92% of the open 

space

• We plan to have 2 resident 

engagement meetings a year

• Monthly newsletters posted to the 

streets nearby and posted on 

noticeboards and in the 

community centre

• We have asked for feedback on 

skatepark from CamSkate and 

there will be opportunities to 

review the landscaping



Q&A

Presentation and Q&A to be on web site 

https://www.cambridge.gov.uk/get-

involved

Next meeting End of June 2021

https://www.cambridge.gov.uk/get-involved

